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Notice of Funding Availability
Rural Infrastructure Fund Program (RIF)
Fiscal Year 2021-2022
The Florida Department of Economic Opportunity (DEO) announces the availability of funding for local governments of rural counties and municipalities through the Rural Infrastructure Fund (RIF) grant program. This program provides reimbursement grants to facilitate the planning, preparing, and financing of infrastructure projects in rural communities, which will encourage job creation, capital investment, and the strengthening and diversification of rural economies. This program is also intended to facilitate access to other state and federal infrastructure funding programs.
A total of $7.5 million in funding is available through RIF for Fiscal Year (FY) 2021-2022. Funding in the amount of $2.5 million is available for rural communities statewide. Additionally, $5 million is available through the Florida Panhandle Specific Appropriation is available for rural communities in Calhoun, Gadsden, Holmes, Jackson, Liberty, and Washington counties.
Grant Application Cycles and Submission
The application cycle will open in November 2021 and will close on January 7, 2022.
Applications must be submitted online. Interested applicants must register to receive a personalized link to the online application. The registration link, application submission requirements and instructions, program guidelines, and other relevant information will be available on DEO’s website at www.FloridaJobs.org/RIF prior to the opening of the application cycle. 
Webinar on the RIF FY 2021-2022 Application Cycle
DEO will hold a webinar on December 2, 2021, from 10 a.m. to 11 a.m., Eastern Time, to provide an overview of the process and technical assistance to complete and submit an application. The webinar will be held via teleconference.  The webinar link and call-in information will be available on DEO’s website at www.FloridaJobs.org/RIF prior to the webinar.
Additional resources and other program information can be found on the DEO website at www.FloridaJobs.org/RIF. 
For questions or requests for technical assistance regarding the RIF program, proposed projects, or the completion and submission of an application, please email RIF@DEO.MyFlorida.com or call (850)717-8423.
